




      NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Annual General Meeting of Harrington Bowling Club Limited 
(ACN 001 040 311) will be held on Saturday August 24, 2024 in the Auditorium of the registered 
office of the Club, 50 Beach Street Harrington NSW at 10am. 

AGENDA

1. To confirm the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 26th August 2023.
2. Consideration of the Annual Review by the Chairman of Directors and General Manager.
3. Consideration of the Financial Report, Directors Report, Auditors Report and Statutory State-
ment(s) of the financial year ended 31st May 2024.
4. To consider and if thought fit pass the following ordinary resolutions:

First Ordinary Resolution

That the members hereby approve that the Club’s Board of Directors shall be entitled to receive the 
following benefits for the twelve (12) month period preceding the 2025 Annual General Meeting and the 
members further acknowledge that these benefits are limited to $20,000 in total and are only available 
to those members who are elected to the Club’s Board of Directors.
• Reasonable meals and refreshments for each Director of the Club at Board and committee meetings
• Reasonable costs or expenses of attending functions whilst representing the Club (with partners 
where appropriate) or in undertaking such other duties as may be approved from time to time by the 
Board.
• Reasonable costs or expenses in relation to the professional development of Directors of the Club, 
including (but not limited to):
	 o Attending meetings of Associations of which the Club is a member or Directors of the Club are 
          	 members.
	 o Attending conferences, seminars, lectures, trade displays, organised study tours, 
	 fact finding tours and other similar events anywhere in New South Wales and the 
	 Clubs NSW annual conference as may be determined by the Board from time to time.
	 o Attending other Registered Club’s or gaming venues for the purpose of observing 
	 their facilities and methods operations.

Second Ordinary Resolution

That pursuant to section 10(6)(b) of the Registered Clubs Act, the members hereby approve that 
the payment of the following honorariums inclusive of any applicable superannuation guarantee 
levy for the Club’s Board of Directors for the twelve (12) month period preceding the 2025 Annual 
General Meeting:

Chairman                    	 $6,000.00
Treasurer                      	 $5,000.00
Vice Chairman           	 $2,000.00 each
Ordinary Directors    	 $1,000.00 each



Third Ordinary Resolution

That pursuant to section 10(6) (b) of the Registered Clubs Act, the members hereby approve that 
the payment of honorariums for the members of the Men’s Bowls Committee of the Club as de-
termined by the Board of Directors provided that the total amount paid for the twelve (12) month 
period preceding the 2025 Annual General Meeting does not exceed $6,000.00.
 

Fourth Ordinary Resolution

That pursuant to section 10(6) (b) of the Registered Clubs Act, the members hereby approve that the 
payment of honorariums for the members of the Women’s Bowls Committee of the Club as determined 
by the Board of Directors provided that the total amount paid for the twelve (12) month period preceding 
the 2025 Annual General Meeting does not exceed $6,000.00.

5. Questions for the outgoing Board of Directors
6. To re-affirm our Club Patrons Claire Brown and Bill Burges for the following as recommended by the 
Board of Directors.
7. To deal by discussion only with such other business of which due notice is given.
8. Election of Office Bearers
9. To deal by discussion only with any other business approved by the meeting of which due notice has 
not been given.

PLEASE NOTE
• Members are requested to ask questions regarding the Financial Report in writing and lodge those 
questions with the Clubs Registered Office 50 Beach Street Harrington NSW 2427 14 days prior to the 
Annual General Meeting. If you do not do this, it may not be possible to answer your question at the 
meeting. 
• To be passed an Ordinary Resolution must receive votes in its favour from not less than a simple ma-
jority of those members who, being entitled to do so, vote in person at the meeting.
• Hard copy of the Financial Report is available from the office on request.
• It will also be available on our website, www.clubharrington.com.au

By order of the Board
Michael Burgess ACCM, JP
General Manager



Chairman’s Report

Welcome members to my 11th report as the Chairman of Harrington Bowling Club Ltd, 
trading as Club Harrington. It continues to be an honour to serve our members, as you will 
see throughout our financial statements the 2023/24 year is another pleasing result for the 
Club.

Whilst the Club is continuing to go well, we do have more to do.  Once our renovations are 
done, I am confident your Club will continue to impress as a venue of choice on the Mid 
North Coast.

I would like to take the opportunity to thank our General Manager Michael Burgess. 
Michael joined our Club in 2015 his experience and passion to ensuring not only 
compliance is met while we continue to drive the business forward so we can best support 
our members and community. I thank Michael and his management team and staff for 
delivering and continuing to improve our customer service standards which has led to 
another favourable financial result.

To our sub-clubs Committees thank you for your contributions each week. Thank you also 
to those who give up their time in a volunteer capacity around and throughout the year 
we value your contributions. Many of these people have been doing this for years your 
contributions don’t go unnoticed by our team. 

Congratulations to all our pennants players who represented our Club at the recent district 
and state level.  A magnificent achievement.

I would like to pass on the Board’s condolences to the family and friends of those 
members who have passed away over the last 12 months. A special mention to the family 
of Morrie Anthoney, as long-term life member and contributor to the club he certainly will 
be missed. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all my fellow Board members for their valued 
input during the year.  Special thanks to our Treasurer, Roger McElligott for the guidance 
given to our Board over many years this continues to position our Club in a strong financial 
position now and into the future.

Lastly thank you to all those members and their families who continue to support our 
Community Club, we cannot have the continued success without your support.

Kerry McDonald
Chairman of the Board



General Manager’s Report

As another year passes, we present to the members another strong result. Let me start by 
thanking our team of directors, management and staff, along with our members. 

Club Harrington and more broadly the industry continues to confront challenges from 
proposed industry reform, ongoing and increased compliance along the cost-of-living pressure 
that many households are also facing. 

The Club is posting another positive result with the support of the abovementioned. We were 
able achieve a profit of $297,953 after depreciation which is down from the previous year 
by $90,832. The operating profit for the year was pleasing with a result of $801,644 before 
depreciation and amortisation, down on last year by $41,170.

The approved renovations and refurbishment are progressing as I write this report. The project 
has been held up by the DA approval process and now building surveyors despite this the DA 
has been approved. Construction is anticipated to be underway in the coming months once 
the building surveyor is satisfied.  The project will include a new foyer, gaming room including 
outdoor gaming, new bowls office and locker rooms along with new multi-purpose function 
rooms. 

I would like to thank the board of directors led by Chairman Kerry McDonald for continued 
support and for the results that we have achieved. Our directors continue to put both a lot of 
time and effort into ensuring a healthy and bright future for the Club, this is truly a team effort. 
Thank you. 

This year we contributed over $170,000 to promote and fund the sport of lawn bowls this 
is additional to the movements within the bowling sub-clubs which meets one of our core 
objectives. I would also like to acknowledge the efforts of our bowlers who performed well 
throughout the year either at social bowls level or representative level, congratulations! 
Thank you to those on our bowls committee we acknowledge and greatly appreciated your 
contributions. 
With your support we continue to contribute to our local community. We have continued to 
support by way of donations, more than $22,000. Some of these not-for-profit organisations 
and community causes include:  The John Gollan Day Fireworks, Cancer Council NSW, 
Black Dog Institute Mental Health, Harrington Little Athletics, Harrington Crowdy Head RSL, 
Harrington Waters Golf Club Over 80’s tournament, Children’s Variety Bash and Harrington 
Seniors Citizens Association.

Additional to this, Club Harrington provided a home for raffle income and in-kind donations 
(meeting/ function rooms space) for many local community groups.



To my staff across all departments, on behalf of our members, board of directors and myself I 
thank-you for your support of our Club. You continue to respond to challenges thrown your way 
with professionalism and compassion for all.
To our volunteers, you selflessly give up your time to ensure the Club, Bowls, Snooker, and 
many other causes around the Club run smoothly and successfully. Your contribution is greatly 
appreciated. We recognise your contributions they play their part in our success, once again 
thank you!

Our renovations and all the challenges that come with, will soon be upon us. On behalf of the 
team, board of directors and staff we are excited to deliver this project to the members and 
community of Harrington in the coming year. 

Our sincere sympathy is extended to the relatives and friends of those members who have 
passed away during the twelve months. Our heart goes out to you all, may they rest in peace. 

Michael Burgess ACCM, JP
General Manager



Treasurer’s Report

I respectfully present the Treasurer’s Report of Harrington Bowling Club, for the year 
ending 31 May 2024.

The Club made a profit this year of $292,356 a decrease of $90,775 from 2023. Included 
in this was depreciation expense $498K and long service leave provision. Both items are 
not payments from our funds; however, each are providing for future cashflows when we 
need to replace capital items or when long service leave is used or paid out.

Available Cash on Hand at years end was $2,396,521 a substantial increase from 2023. 

The Club is in a very strong position with all capital items to date completed and a very 
buoyant cashflow.  I have budgeted for a slight increase in profits for the year ended 2025.  

Finally, I would like to thank Michael and his staff for their co-operation and assistance 
during the year, also the Board for their understanding and tireless work to achieve the 
above result.

Regards

Roger McElligott
Treasurer
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Women’s Bowling Club Report

As I reflect on this year, 2023/2024, I marvel at the continued way in which we all come 
together in making our Club so successful. We were well represented in our pennants this 
year having two sides in Grade 4.  Both grades playing exceptional bowls.  Our grade 4A’s 
scored a win at District level resulting in another flag for our club.

There has been very good play in our championships, and we have been represented in 
district games, state carnival and at national level.

Our mufti days have been to enjoy ourselves.  Amazing what can be produced for 
“dressing up”. Our joint effort with club limited for the Biggest Morning Tea was once again 
a great success.

We have welcomed several new members whom I feel sure will be an asset to our club. I 
am very mindful of the behind the scenes work which is carried out by our ladies and of 
the very generous support of Club Limited.

On behalf of myself, committee and members of the Ladies Club, I would like to thank 
Chairman Kerry and the Board of Directors, Club General Manager Michael, Bar Staff, 
Restaurant Staff and Green Keeper Chris for their help and support.

Wishing another successful year for 2024/2025.

Jessie Spencer
President HWBC



Travelling Bowler’s Report

This year has seen our games effected by rain and other events that have impacted on 
our ability to play our Monthly Sunday games.

But even though it was not suitable Sunday to play bowls we had a visit from Tuncurry that 
got washed out, however they still came over and had a fantastic time at our Club playing 
Trivia, Carpet Bowls, cards and Pool before having lunch. 

We visited Old Bar, and this was also a fabulous day and believe me there where many a 
happy face on the green with friendly banter between players.

We have also had a couple of in-house games this year and hoping to have more monthly 
games either in house or seeing us travelling before this year is over.   We are now 
starting to receive interest in teams visiting or us visiting them for 2025 which is awesome 
to hear.

Speaking about travelling we are off to Nelson Bay in October to play bowls and we are all 
excited to have the opportunity to play bowls at Nelson Bay, Soldiers Point and Stockton.  

Robin Hellyer
Secretary of Travelling Bowlers



Harrington Men’s Bowling Club Report

Wow, what a year it was, both positive and a few negatives however we managed all.
It was a year that the committee gave me much needed support which made my job a 
lot easier. To our sponsors Club Harrington, CK Constructions, The Professionals Real 
Estate and Chrisso’s Meats thank you for all your generous support.

I am a very lucky president having 4 Pennant sides make it to the state play-offs, the 2’s, 
3’s, 4’s and 6’s, but I could have also been an unlucky president sending the Men’s club 
into bankruptcy if the 7 B’s had made it through, they lost the semi losing by one shot.  
This all happened because the selectors did a great job, to Trevor, Matt and Ken you 
could not have done better.  Congratulations we have 4 flags to your credit.

To our Green Keeper Chris Derks, what a stellar job you keep doing year in year out, to 
produce what I believe the best green in the district with such inclement weather.

We held the flag unfurling for 2’s and 4’s it was a successful turnout, there were over 72 
people who played and rallied to support the winners, we are proud of you all, now to 
bring a state flag home, that would be great.

It was one of my last official duties at the AGM – to put forward Edward (Ted) Moore as a 
life member to Harrington Men’s Bowling Club and he was voted in unanimously.

To all those players who take to the greens, buy raffle tickets I thank you, your friendship 
means a lot to me.

Thank you

Paul Dodd
Men’s President






